NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2018

ATTENDANCE: Council members present – President Charles B. King, Vice-President Jane Gore, Councilmember Alisha Gredy, and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council member not present – Councilmember Arthur Omberg. Also in attendance – Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Police Chief Ben Seastrom, Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 6:30pm

- 1) CALL TO ORDER by President King at 6:33pm.
- 2) ROLL CALL by Clerk-Treasurer Young.

3) UMBAUGH PRESENTATION OF TOWN OF NASHVILLE FINANCIAL PLAN

Paige Sansone of Umbaugh handed out the 5 Year Financial Plan for review. She commented that the budgets the Council has adopted are excellent and they have better than balanced budgets across the board. Ms. Sansone added that you can't ask for better budgeting than what the Town has done. President King advised that the balance budgeting was due to Clerk-Treasurer's Young work on the budget.

Ms. Sansone explained the 5 year plan shows the Town's current financial condition and where they will be going into the future. She reviewed the highlights of the plan with the Council. She reiterated that the Town's budget looks outstanding. The Council thanked Ms. Sansome for the good report.

Resident Nancy Crocker asked what the downtown revitalization project was about as listed in 2020. Clerk-Treasurer Young explained there possibly may be a main street project in the future. Resident Jim Hays asked where the future figures come from. Ms. Sansome explained the revenue figures come from analysis of past revenues and what the state projects in growth. Discussion.

2) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

Administration Manager Carr presented a right-of-way request for the Salvation Army's Parade of Lights parade to be held on Saturday, December 1, 2018.

Councilmember Gredy made a motion to approve the right-of-way request for the Parade of lights event. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

Ms. Crocker asked about the status of the \$5,000 invoice for the work done at the new Town Park. Vice-President Gore advised they have asked for an itemized bill for the work. Councilmember Gredy reported they have the original bill and the invoice. President King explained they are still researching the bill. Discussion.

3) ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Vice-President Gore seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President King adjourned the meeting at 7:05pm.

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING NOVEMBER 1, 2018

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 11-01-18 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Charles B. King

Vice-President Jane Gore

Councilmember Alisha Gredy

uber Arthur Omberg

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K Woung

2